City of Lexington Electoral Board June 17, 2021

Minutes

A meeting of the Electoral Board for the City of Lexington was held on Thursday, June 17, 2021, in City Hall. Present: Nancy Sullivan, Chair; Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary; Vicki Turner, Vice Chair; and Jan Yowell, Registrar.

Vicki Turner addressed incorrect information stated in the Board minutes of May 7, 2021. Section 24.2-112 Code of Virginia states that a deputy registrar may serve as an officer of election.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss with the Registrar, the following issues:

- 1. Ballots from the June 8, 2021 Democratic and Republican primaries were left unsecured outside the Registrar's office from Tuesday evening until some time on Thursday, June 10, 2021. The Board is in contact with ELECT regarding the incident.
- 2. Abstracts from the June 8, 2021 dual primary were not sent to ELECT in time to meet the June 15, 2021 deadline. The Board is in contact with ELECT regarding the incident.
- 3. A complaint was filed with ELECT by a Lexington voter regarding the Office of the Registrar hours on Saturday, May 29, 2021. In violation of Board policy, the Registrar did not notify the Board of this complaint.

A motion was made and duly seconded to go into closed session to discuss personnel matters. The Board came out of closed session and there being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully,

Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary

Nancy Sullivan, Chair

Vicki Turner, Vice Chair